
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Expression of Condolence for 
Jane Doe by Toronto City Council 

 
 
Moved by: Councillor Ausma Malik 
 
Seconded by: 

 
Councillor Alejandra Bravo 

 
The Mayor and Members of Toronto City Council are deeply saddened to learn of the 
passing of Jane Doe on December 13, 2022. 
 
Jane Doe was a resident of the Allan Gardens encampment who was lost to drug 
toxicity on December 13, 2022. Her name was added to the Toronto Homeless 
Memorial.  
 
The City Clerk is requested to convey, on behalf of the Members of Toronto City 
Council, our sincere sympathy to Jane Doe's friends and family. 
 

   February 7, 2023 
 


